

## Marine Safety Information Bulletin 45-22 December 8, 2022

## Lake Charles Drone Display

There will be a drone display in the vicinity of 30°14′0.014″N, 93°14′43.492″ W. The drone display will take place on December 30, 2022. The Coast Guard will establish a temporary safety zone for all navigable waters within a 650-foot radius of the drone flight area from 8:50 p.m. through 9:30 p.m. During this time frame, no persons or vessels may enter without permission from the Captain of the Port.

This notice will be posted on the Coast Guard's HOMEPORT website at <a href="http://homeport.uscg.mil">http://homeport.uscg.mil</a> and the VTS website at <a href="https://www.atlanticarea.uscg.mil/vtsportarthur/">https://www.atlanticarea.uscg.mil/vtsportarthur/</a>. If you have any questions regarding this notice, please call MSU Port Arthur at (409) 723-6500 or MSU Lake Charles at (337) 912-0073.

M. A. WIKE

Captain, U. S. Coast Guard

Captain of the Port

M a. Wike